MINUTES
MOBILE MANUFACTURED HOME ADVISORY COUNCIL

MAY 18, 2005
The Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council convened May 18, 2005 at 10:13 A.M. 
in Room 117 of the State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 06106.

Members Present:

Bennett Pudlin


Attorney at Law
Myriam Clarkson                    Mobile Manufactured Housing Ind. Rep. 
Ginne-Rae Gilmore

DECD Representative

(for Thomas J. Ciccalone)

Ben Castonguay

CT Real Estate Commission Member
Keith Jensen


Park Owner
Marcia L. Stemm

Park Owner
Al Hricz


Park Tenant
Neil Gervais


Park Tenant
Michelina G. Lauzier

Park Tenant
Members Absent:

Vincent Flynn, Chairman
CHFA Employee
Leonard S. Campbell

Town Planner
George Cote


Banking Industry Representative
Jeffrey Ossen


Park Owner

Board Vacancies:

One Senior Citizen




One Representative of the Housing Advisory Committee
DCP Staff Present:

Nelson Leon, Advisory Council Secretary




Vicky Bullock, DCP Attorney





Gregory Carver, Special Investigator





Richard M. Hurlburt, Director

Public Present:

Raphael Podolsky, Esquire 




Joe Mike, CMHA





Mary W. Campbell, CPOA




James Wiltzius








Note:
The administrative functions of this Board are carried out by the Department of Consumer Protection, Occupational and Professional Licensing Division. 
For information call Richard M. Hurlburt, Director, at (860) 713-6135.
MINUTES

The Advisory Council voted unanimously to approve minutes of the March 16, 2005
Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council meeting, with amendments to page-1, to reflect  that Ginne-Rae Gilmore was present as a DECD Representative in the absence of Advisory Council member Thomas J. Ciccalone.

REPORT FROM SUB-COMMITTEES

· EDUCATION COMMITTEE
The Education Committee reports that the Department of Consumer Protection has put up a Mobile Manufactured Home web page consisting of a prime portal site with several informational links. DCP has been provided with a final copy of the Mobile Manufactured Home resident rights and responsibilities outline and is waiting for a copy of the Mobile Manufactured Home promotional piece as well as a list of relevant links to be added onto the website.      

· LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE

The Legislative Committee reports on three pieces of legislation. The first piece of legislation was a transportation bill which did not make it out of committee. The engineering division of the Department of Transportation was in opposition to any changes being made to the Mobile Manufactured Home Transportation Program. The committee chairs were asked to consider amending another bill or putting on a flat-top bill. The committee chairs continued to talk to the Department of Transportation. However, there is no indication of where things stand. 

The second piece of legislation was a proposal to notify the residents of a park of any hazard that they need to know about or suspect may arise in the future. The language has been sharpened and tightened, requiring the community owner, upon a formal written finding by DEP, to notify the affected residents.    
The third piece of legislation was a disclosure requirement concerning utilities purchased on behalf of the residents and resold to the residents. Residents currently have a legal choice in terms of where they buy their utilities and are waiting for legislative language to be drafted that  allows for a particular provision within a lease agreement, conveying to residents of a manufactured mobile home park about their legal choice of where they can buy their utilities. 
The Legislative Committee further reports that Mr. Podolsky has been unable to complete the zoning letter concerning manufactured mobile home zoning ordinance interpretations by certain towns, which will require additional research in addition to obtaining copies of zoning orders. Mr. Podolsky may have further information concerning this matter after the end of the legislative session. Mr. Podolsky is also expecting to have further information during the fall on the draft bill concerning the manufactured mobile home foreclosure situation. 
· FINANCE COMMITTEE

The Finance Committee reports on devising a form letter surveying banks in CT, asking them the following questions:

1. To what extent do they offer loans for manufactured mobile homes?

2. Are their rates comparable to other home loans?

3. What are their home loan time limits?

4. Have they offered extended home loans? If yes, how many extended home loans have they offered within the past two years? If not, why not?
This information will be shared with the Advisory Council for their comment and input once it is compiled. 
RYDER PARK UPDATE

Al Hricz reports notices being issued concerning the movement of homes from the old park into the new park effective 6/13/05, at a rate of four to five homes per day. The park is expected to be fully occupied by September 2005.  
NEW BUSINESS
The Advisory Council unanimously decided to cancel their July 20, 2005 meeting and reconvene on their next scheduled meeting for Wednesday, September 21, 2005.

The Advisory Council suggested Ms. Bullock look into DCP Commissioners Rodriguez availability in September or October 2005, in order to schedule a visit to Ryder Park. 

The Advisory Council unanimously decided that a draft of the manufactured mobile home substantive promotional piece be provided to the Advisory Council via the agenda for their next meeting scheduled for Wednesday, September 21, 2005. 

CASE COMPLAINT AND RELATED ISSUES UPDATE

1. Ms. Bullock reported on an ongoing complaint investigation concerning allegations of violations regarding Candle Hill Trailer Park, operated by Garden Homes Management. The complainant, James Wiltzius provided the Advisory Council a summary of the issues he has concerning this matter. The Advisory Council unanimously suggested that this matter not be discussed and tabled it to their next meeting in order to provide DCP an opportunity to conduct its investigation and provide the Advisory Council with a 
follow-up.
2. Ms. Bullock also reported working on complaints regarding three other issues concerning billing of drainage fees, park maintenance issue, and a mobile home deposit refund issue.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:30 A.M.   
Respectfully submitted,









Nelson Leon









Advisory Council Secretary
The next meeting of this Advisory Council is scheduled for Wednesday, September 21, 2005.
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